To: 

Management of Local Unilever

________________________

________________________

 

Sir/Madam:

It has been seven years since the environmental regulators in India shut down your mercury thermometer factory in Kodaikanal, India. I was shocked to learn that Unilever was operating a second-hand plant in Kodaikanal imported from the US after it was shut down there for environmental reasons. Even more shocking is the fact that you fooled the regulatory authorities into thinking that this is an eco-friendly facility, and allowed workers to handle mercury freely. Your shoddy workplace safety is exposed additionally by the fact that Unilever was caught having dumped tons of toxic mercury waste in sensitive watershed forests and in densely populated working class areas in Kodaikanal.

 

This is highly irresponsible behaviour and belies the messages of corporate social responsibility that your company spends so much money trumpeting about.

 

I was pained to learn that not only have 19 Unilever workers died at young ages, but also that many children born to mercury-exposed workers have died and several others have been born with congenital deformities. The fact that your company has done nothing to mitigate the suffering of those families affected by such losses exposes you as a company that cares for nothing but profits. It is unlikely that a company that does not care about its workers would care about its consumers. While I may not be able to make a dent in your profits, I certainly can separate myself from the bloody business that you operate. I, for one, will not purchase Unilever products. This will not be difficult given that there are numerous other alternatives.

 

However, I'm still hopeful that some person in the senior management may see the good business sense in addressing your liabilities in Kodaikanal. I urge you to convey to your headquarters that many people like me expect your company to compensate affected workers, arrange for their long-term medical monitoring and rehabilitation, and clean up the contaminated Kodaikanal environment. I stand in solidarity with the ex-workers who have issued a call for a Global Day of Action Against Unilever on March 7, the 7th anniversary of the day when Unilever's wrong doings were exposed by residents of Kodaikanal.

 

Sincerely,

 

